
 

 

 

 

 

Our ref: KCN/HLE/Ofsted Inspection Report 

 

22 January 2025 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Re: Ofsted Inspection Report 

I am pleased to share with you the final report following our recent Ofsted inspection. As the inspection 
was 'ungraded' we have maintained our ‘Good’ rating. 

The Ofsted team highlighted many positive aspects of the school, including: 

• Pupils are happy and welcoming at this school. 
• There is an increasing sense of pride across the school community. 
• The school’s systems are instilling a positive culture. 
• Staff are committed to providing an ambitious and inclusive school experience for all. They 

are determined to improve examination results. 
• Pupils, parents and staff recognise that behaviour is improving. 
• Lessons are calm and purposeful. 
• Staff know their pupils well and relationships are strong. 
• The school’s actions to raise aspirations are starting to have impact. 
• Pupils generally respect the new expectations and routines 
• Careers education is strong. 
• Staff appreciate the care taken with their well-being and workload during this period of change. 
• Staff are very positive about the ongoing developments at the school. 
• There is now a strong team in place. 

This report is a reflection of the hard work and commitment shown by our students, families and school 
staff. We are incredibly proud of what we have already achieved together, but are also determined to 
improve further to ensure that every child receives the best possible education. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you, our parents and carers, for your ongoing support and 
look forward to working together so that we might build on this success.  

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

 
Karen Clinton 
Principal 


